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35th session of the UPR Working Group 
UPR of Armenia 

 
The 2nd point of order 

raised by Amb. Vaqif Sadiqov  
Permanent Representative of the Republic of Azerbaijan to the UN Office  

and other International Organizations in Geneva 
23 January 2020 

 
 
 

In the United Nations Security Council resolutions and the United Nations General Assembly 
resolutions, the references - what has just been said by representative of Armenia, and I 
quote “Nagorno-Karabakh”, there is not such a reference. In the UN documents, and I refer - 
Security Council Resolution 822, Security Council Resolution 853, Security Council 
Resolution 874, Security Council Resolution 884 and General Assembly Resolution 
A/RES/60/285, General Assembly Resolution A/RES/62/243, all the references what have 
been mentioned by representative of Armenia as Nagorno-Karabakh are read as, I quote 
“Nagorno-Karabakh region of the Republic of Azerbaijan”. 
 
Taking this opportunity, Madam President, I would like to kindly request you to task the 
Secretariat to reflect this language in the report of the UPR Working Group.  
 
Again, I repeat that I reserve my right to raise the point of order for the third time in this 
meeting, if that will continue in the same spirit. I fully agree with you that this the UPR process 
which is one of the biggest successes of the Human Rights Council is not the place for political 
issues and I forward that appeal of you, fully supported by me to the delegate of Armenia. 
And also, of course, I support your reference that the language used in this house which is 
the body established by the General Assembly, should be only the United Nations language, 
nothing else.  
 
Thank you.     
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